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OUR SAVIOR’S LUTHERAN CHURCH
1111 South 8th Street   Virginia, MN 55792

ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING – AGENDA       January 25, 2015

Rooted in Faith + Growing in Christ + Reaching to Serve

Call to Order and Welcome




            Council President, Dan Peliska

Opening Devotion and Prayer



             Pastor Loren Anderson-Bauer

Approval of Minutes:  Annual meeting January 26, 2014




Special Congregational Meeting April 27, 2014

Staff Reports:

Interim Sr. Pastor Loren Anderson-Bauer




Associate in Ministry Brenda Tibbetts




Director of Youth & Family Ministry Meagan Esterby




Treasurer

Ministry Reports:
Caring Ministry




Endowment Committee




Evangelism and Membership (Welcome & Hospitality)




Finance




Missions




Property and Management




Social Concerns




Stewardship




Technology




Youth and Family/Christian Education




Worship, Music and Arts




Women of the ELCA

Old Business:

New Business:

1.  Budget:

Adoption of Proposed 2015 Budget

2.  Constitution:
Adoption for First Approval
3.  Elections:

Nominating Committee Report




a.  Church Council, Audit Committee, Nominating Committee, 




Endowment Fund Committee



b.  Delegates to Synod Assembly (May 1-3, 2015, Breezy Point Resort, 



Brainerd area), Voyageurs Lutheran Ministry
Motion to Adjourn

Closing Prayer
OUR SAVIOR’S LUTHERAN CHURCH

1111 South 8th Street     Virginia, MN  55792

Annual Congregational Meeting – January 26, 2014

Rooted in Faith + Growing in Christ + Reaching to Serve

Call to Order and Welcome:  10:53 a.m. by President Dan Peliska

Opening Devotion and Prayer:  Led by Pastor Bob Simensen; 1 Corinthians, Chapter 1.

Approval of Minutes – January 27, 2013:  

Motion was made by Dave Toole to accept the minutes from the 2013 Annual Meeting.  Second by Kathy Hoppa.  Motion passed unanimously (MPU).

Staff Reports:  

Pastor Bob Simensen – Report as printed.  Special thanks expressed for graciousness 
and kindness in having Pastor Liz Cheney with our congregation.

AiM Brenda Tibbetts – Report as printed.

Intern Pastor Elizabeth Cheney – Report as printed.  She thanked us all for hospitality 
and generosity for her and her family; and continued prayers for future congregations.

Treasurer (Ginny Ahrlin) – Report as printed

Motion was made by Virginia Nelson to accept Staff Reports.  Second by Doug Jussila.  MPU.

Ministry Reports:

Caring Ministry – Report as printed


Endowment Committee – Report as printed


Evangelism & Membership (Welcome & Hospitality) – Report as printed


Finance – Report as printed


Missions – Report as printed


Property & Management – Report as printed


Social Concerns – Report as printed


Stewardship – Report as printed


Technology – Report as printed


Youth & Family/Christian Education – Report as printed


Worship, Music & Arts – Report as printed


Women of the ELCA (OSLC Church Women) – Report as printed

Motion made by Ginny Ahrlin to accept the Ministry Reports as printed.  Second by Bob Rutka.  MPU.

Old Business:

· Use of candles and service times for Christmas Eve services.

Motion made by Sharon Panula to bring back Christmas Eve service at 9:30 p.m.  Second by Kirk Miller.  Discussion followed.   Sharon Panula amended the motion to bring back Christmas Eve service at 9:30 p.m. as staff allows.  Second by Kirk Miller in support of the amended motion.  Motion passed.

New Business:

· Elections – Steve Carlson presented the Ballot

· Church Council through 2017:

Steve Carlson

David Crockett

Deb Lekatz

Carole Rutka

· Audit Committee:

Jarie Klabechek through January 2016

Karen McCue through January 2015

Roger Suihkonen through January 2015

· 2014 Nominating Committee:
Marcia Aluni

Council Vice President Steve Carlson

Kathy Hoppa

Butch Panula

· Northeastern Minnesota Synod Assembly Delegates:
Deb & Greg Gunderson (primary)

Dave & Shannen Toole (alternates)

· Voyageurs Lutheran Ministry (VLM) Delegates:
Clyde Koskela

Dave Toole
Motion made by Dave Toole to accept the nominations.  Second by Ginny Ahrlin.  MPU.
· Budget – Proposed 2014 budget was presented by Carolyn Blossom.

Motion made by the Church Council to accept 2014 budget as printed.  Second by Bruce Rent.  MPU.

· Dave Toole expressed thanks to OSLC for support of the use of the building for Scouting Troop 129 and Scouting Pack 125, for meetings and other events.  He also noted appreciation for help with the White Pine Cabin at VLM.

· Kirk Miller made an announcement for an upcoming Spaghetti Feed on February 1st.

· Deb Gunderson shared that she has a full and thankful heart for the congregation’s support of her study and growth in the Lay Ministry Program.

· Pastor Bob expressed his thanks to Sharon Bozicevich and family for the sound system, to the Church Council and Staff, and to his wife Kristen.

Adjournment:

Motion to adjourn was made by Ginny Ahrlin, second by Kathy Hoppa.  MPU.

Closing Prayer:  Given by AiM Brenda Tibbetts

Respectfully Submitted by Carole Rutka




Our Savior’s Lutheran Church (OSLC)
1111 South 8th Street
Virginia, MN 55792

Special Congregational Meeting

Sunday, April 27, 2014

Rooted in Faith + Growing in Christ + Reaching to Serve

Purpose:  To vote on whether or not OSLC should proceed with hiring a full-time Director of Youth & Family Ministry.

Call to Order:  10:58am by President Dan Peliska

Opening Prayer:  Led by Pastor Bon Simenson

Motion:  Steve Carlson read the motion from the Youth & Family Ministry Team, “The Youth & Family Ministry moves that a full-time Director of Youth and Family Ministry be added to the staff.  The funds for the position will be received through donors for the first 18 months with the 2016 budget properly reflecting and sustaining the full-time salary, benefits and taxes of this position”; second by Phil Troutwine.

Discussion:  Several people voiced their concerns and/or support.  Intern Pastor Elizabeth Cheney answered questions from the floor.  It was noted that there is $15,000 in OSLC’s current budget for Youth & Family position, and as of today an additional $18,000 has been pledged.  

Call for vote:  Dan called for a vote via written ballot.  # volunteers were chosen from the floor to count the ballots.

Conclusion:  61 yes votes, 29 no votes.  Motion Passed.

Closing Prayer:  Pastor Bob Simensen

Adjournment:  11:30am by President Dan Peliska

Resepectfully Submitted by Carole Rutka

Report of Interim Pastor

Rev. Loren Anderson-Bauer

January 25, 2015 – Annual Report

The year 2014 has been a year of change for Our Savior’s Lutheran.  In May, Pastor Bob Simensen retired after serving as Senior Pastor at Our Savior’s since 2001.  

I began my time with you as Intentional Interim Pastor in June.  The bottom line goal of the interim period is to increase the potential for a successful ministry for the next pastor that the congregation calls.  I top ten goals for the interim period are: 
1. Maintain the Viability of the Congregation

2. Provide a “break” for the Congregation, especially following a long pastorate

3. Resolve Feelings of Grief

4. Reinforce the Ministry of the Laity

5. Come to Terms with History

6. Clarify the Mission of the Congregation

7. Develop a Healthy Congregational Lay Leadership

8. Deal with Special Needs of the Congregation

9. Strengthen Denominational Ties

10. Increase the Potential for a Successful Ministry by the Next Called Pastor

A Transition Task Force was appointed by the church council in September, and they have begun their work as they seek to prepare the congregation for the next chapter of mission and ministry.  The image for their work that was suggested at one of their meetings was they it is like being in the Boundary Waters and trying to figure out where you are, then you need to figure out where you want to go, then the best way to get there, and finally get everyone paddling together in the same direction. As you move toward calling our next pastor it is important to remember that this is not our church, but it is Our Savior’s church – it belongs to Jesus Christ, and he was work for his church to do.  We sometimes forget that when we refer to the congregation as “our church” or “my church.”  As we move forward, what is important is discerning the focus for ministry that Jesus wants for this congregation.    

There are challenges before this congregation as you move toward calling a new pastor.  The question I asked in my January newsletter article is important: “what am I doing so that the ministry of this congregation can flourish and that a pastor with energy for ministry will want to serve Christ in this congregation?”  This is not only how you support the various ministries of the congregation with your involvement and your financial support, but how you are able to see beyond your own interests and passions to support the variety of ministries at Our Savior’s.  The Transition Team is reviewing the responses to the initial survey – as they continue their work of listening to the congregation and reflecting, their goal is to help us focus on a shared vision for this congregation.  It is that shared vision that will help us move forward and will energize us to work together for the mission and ministry that Christ calls this congregation to engage in.   
I anticipate that the work of the Transition Team will be completed sometime this Spring, then a Call Committee will be organized and they will likely be ready to call a new pastor sometime this Fall.  The work of the Call Committee should move fairly smoothly, especially if the congregation is involved in the work of the Transition Team. 

So remember the question: “what am I doing so that the ministry of this congregation can flourish and that a pastor with energy for ministry will want to serve Christ in this congregation?”   It’s the same question as “what am I doing so that Jesus will say, ‘well done, good and faithful servant’?”  May those questions shape our thoughts, words and deeds for the coming year.   

Rev. Loren Anderson-Bauer         Interim Pastor

Report of Interim Pastor

Rev. Loren Anderson-Bauer

January 25, 2015 – Annual Report

OUR SAVIOR’S LUTHERAN CHURCH

2014 Congregation Statistics

	
	
	Baptized
	Confirmed

	Membership 1/1/14
	533
	253

	
	
	
	

	Members received in 2014
	
	

	
	by baptism
	9
	1

	
	by transfer or affirmation
	7
	6

	Confirmed in 2014
	
	6

	
	TOTAL ADDITIONS
	16
	13

	Members removed in 2014
	
	

	
	by death
	9
	9

	
	by transfer or resignation
	1
	1

	
	TOTAL SUBTRACTIONS
	10
	10

	
	
	

	Membership 12/31/14
	539
	256

	
	
	

	Average Worship attendance
	
	118

	Active Participants
	562


Baptisms during 2014

Funerals during 2014

Oaklee Marie Berg
1/12/14
   Elma E Maki


1/6/14

Aiden Mitchell Dahl
2/23/14
   Kenneth Suihkonen

1/10/14

Lauren Noel Pettinelli
3/9/14
   June A. Shopp


2/11/14

Olivia Lynn Putnam
5/18/14
   *Leonard A. Niemi

3/19/14

Everly Elise Gulbranson
5/1/14
   Elaine Annear
  

5/24/14

Connor Anthony Anderson
7/20/14
   Donald Earl Heisel

10/16/14

Landon Matthew Zavodnik
8/31/14
  *Calvin Carl Edstrom Jr

11/10/14

Erin Jean Lautigar
9/27/14
   LaVerne Alvin Braaten

11/21/14
Forrest Dean King
12/27/14
 
Adriana Lynn Fee
12/27/14





Confirmations during 2014

Weddings during 2014

   Dalton James Maronick-Alberts
10/26/14
Angela Trygg & Casey Anderson
3/22/14
   Danica Rose Maronick-Alberts
10/26/14

Danielle Goebel & Chad Stevens
7/12/14
   Cassandra Mary Cornell
10/26/14
*Stephanie Swanson & Joshua Maki
8/2/14
   Kaitlin Marie Knutson

10/26/14
*Susan Oakland & Lyle Oakland
12/27/14
   Toni Ann Marie Nelson
10/26/14




   Summer Mackenzie Toole
10/26/14

* non-members

Associate in Ministry- 2014 Annual Report

“O come, let us reason together” (Is. 1:18) is the scripture passage inscribed in the sanctuary’s communion table.  At Christ’s table, we are all invited guests.  We are brothers and sisters in Christ.  As we remember Christ’s sacrifice, we are “re-membered” into the body of Christ.  As the body of Christ, as a family of God, we have remembered those who have gone before us to provide us with this place of mission and ministry.  We re-member to carry out our current call.  And we gather with the reminder to reason together for the future mission and ministry of Our Savior’s.  We do this at the Table where Christ makes us one.  We do this at the foot of the cross where, as former Presiding Bishop of the ELCA Mark Hanson stated, “We finally meet one another not in our agreements or disagreements- but, at the foot of the cross where God is faithful, where Christ is present with us, and where, by the power of the Holy Spirit, we are one in Christ.”
The year of 2014 is certainly one for “record” for Our Savior’s when we look back at all the changes which took place.  We stepped forward in faith to bring Pr. Liz Cheney on-board for her seminary internship year.  God provided.  Pr. Bob Simensen announced his retirement to take place May 31 after many years of faithful service.  God provided.  Our long-term faithful custodians Jim Arhlin and Betty Westby also retired.  God provided.  Church Secretary Joy Toole retired after 9 years of faithful service.  God provided.  We moved ahead – reasoning together.  Trusting in God.  And God continued to provide with members of the Youth & Family Ministry Team stepping up and going beyond the call of duty in the interim time.  God blessed us with  Pr. Loren Anderson-Bauer as Interim Sr. Pastor, Meagan Esterby as full-time Director of Youth & Family Ministry, Amanda McMillen as Office Manager, and Scott Jensrud as custodian.  No doubt there will continue to be staffing changes in the coming year(s).  God will provide.  

Church staff will always come and go.  But the church (you, the people) remain.  Together, we are called to be active participants in the visioning process, prayer warriors in the waiting period, and above all, faithful to the Lord who calls us into these amazing opportunities for  mission and ministry here at Our Savior’s.  It is my prayer that as a community of faith, dear brothers and sisters in Christ, we can be pro-active in our visioning process, reason together respectfully about change and challenges that will come our way, trusting the Holy Spirit to move us boldly into the future God is creating and calling us into… “re-membering” us as the body of Christ. 

Thank you for the opportunity of another year to have served Christ with you, here at Our Savior’s.

In Christ,

Brenda Tibbetts, AiM

2014 Associate in Ministry Statistics: Bible Studies -71; Church wide(ELCA)-6; Functions-39; Funerals-15; Meetings-111; Court House Ministry/Accompaniment w/families-5; Nursing Home Services w/communion-35; Prayer Vigils-12; Pre-marital counseling sessions-14; Synod & Conference duties-34; Teaching-31; Weddings-2; Worship Services-86; Continuing Education-10 and included classes on Job, Stewardship, Boundaries, Images of God, Romans, Ministering to Post Confirmation Age Youth & Young Adults, Psalms, Caring for the Caregiver.  Serving larger church as Co-chair for ELCA’s Western Mission Coordinating Council, Synod’s School of Lay Ministry Advisory Board Chair & Laurentian Conference Administrator.   
Report of the Director of Youth and Family Ministry

Meagan Esterby -  Annual Report

Youth ministry in the Lutheran church, and many would argue the wider church altogether, is in a period of transition. We, too, at Our Savior’s Lutheran Church are in a time of great change as we look ahead to calling a new pastor. It is exciting to focus on the future and find new and creative ways to meet the needs of young families in our community on their faith journey. Since joining the ministry team at Our Savior’s Lutheran Church in July I have loved getting to know the kind, generous, and active families, kids, and mentors in this congregation. This year we have continued to strengthen the youth programs we already offer and are working to create new avenues and family-friendly events for further faith engagement.

Youth Attendance

· Worship and/or Bible Quest (Sunday morning, age 0-18) - range: 3-37, average:  18

· Faith Finders (Wednesday after school, grades K-5) – 12 registered

· Confirmation (Wednesday evening, grades 6-10) – 22 registered (6 confirmed in Oct.)

Family Events

· Back-to-School Bonfire (August) – 35 people

· Rally Sunday (September)

· Bowling (November) – 25 people

· YFM Christmas Program (December) – 34 people

A big part of my position is reaching out to kids and families and being a source of support, encouragement, and guidance as they walk their faith journey wherever they are…which today is often not at church. Families spend more and more time in gymnasiums, ice rinks, and along the sidelines than ever before. So I go to meet them there. I attended 31 events in 2014, including band, choir, and orchestra concerts and baseball, basketball, football, hockey, soccer and volleyball games. It has been so much fun to see our students doing something they love, and it immediately opens the door to further conversation and goes miles in building those relationships, a vital component of ministry. There have been many instances where a student is suddenly more involved and vocal at Confirmation after they saw me at their game. It can be difficult to find the schedules of younger students and club sports online, so if there is a competition or show open to the public, please let me know!

I thank the whole congregation for sharing your time, energy, and resources with me, and especially thank you for all the kind words of support and encouragement. It has been so exciting to see how God is working in and through this congregation, and I am so thrilled to be part of it.

with joy,

Meagan Esterby

Director of Youth and Family Ministry

OSLC Council President’s Report 2014
Greeting brothers and sisters in Christ.

Wow, what a year we have had in 2014, many changes and new additions with more to come.  It started with the graduation of our intern Liz and her Ordination that followed in the fall.  Then our long time friend and leader, Pastor Bob retired and a call being sent to Interim Pastor Loren who has been doing an outstanding job helping us get ready to call a new senior pastor.  We also had to replace our long time janitorial staff, find a new bookkeeper and replace our office secretary who also retied.  We also hired a full time Director of Youth and Family Ministry.  As I said, it was a busy year.  Our new staff and support personal are doing a great job and we look forward to the future.
It has been my great pleasure to serve as your president again this past year.  The job is made much easier by having a great and dedicated group of wonderful people on the council.  I would like to thank them for giving of their time and talents to serve our church.  I look forward to the work we will do together this year.

I would like to thank all the committee members that serve on the various committees in our church.  You are the ones that carry out a lot of the projects around the church.  Without your help and the help of the wonderful volunteers in our congregation, the work of the council would be much harder.  Thank you for all that you do.  You help make this church what it is.
Looking forward to the annual meeting, we have a lot to cover-an updated constitution to discuss and vote on, along with a new budget to cover and also vote on.  Both are very important and I hope you will make every effort to attend and express your views.

Of Course we have a transition team in place to help with the transition between pastors.  They have done a great job so far and I hope everyone took time to answer the survey they put out for us.  I want to thank Pastor Loren for the great job he has done with us so far and look forward to the formation of a call committee and calling of a new senior pastor.

Lastly, I want to thank every member of this congregation.  Without you and your faithfulness in giving of your time and talents, we would not be here.  Our faith brings us together and we are the church.  Because of your response to the letter we out in November, we have been able to get caught up on all our bills, pay back the $1500.00 we borrowed from the memorial fund and pay back $5,000.00 to our line of credit.  That is a huge improvement from what we were looking at just two months ago.  It must be noted though that we must keep up our offerings or we will be back in the same situation in a short period of time.  Thank you again for all that you do.
May we continue to grow and expand our missions to reach more people with the Word and our faith.  May God bless all of you and I’ll see you in church.

Dan Peliska

Council President

Audit Committee Annual 2014 Report

To:  The Council  of OSLC
 From:  The Audit Committee
 
The annual audit of the church's financial transactions from January 1, 2014 through November 30, 2014 have been completed by our audit committee and our report for the year is consistent with our findings as reported on August 5, 2014(see below email) and our last year end report for 2013.  In spite of some changes in personnel performing the bookkeeping duties  the church's records accurately reflect the transactions year to date through November 2014.  Of course, our audit maybe somewhat more limited than that performed by a certified accounting firm if one were employed to conduct a full scale audit.
 
Two recommendations we would have for the council to consider if not already in practice would be:
       1.  Review an aging of accounts payable on a monthly basis  0-29 days, 30-59 days, 60-89 days and over 90 days to get a more complete picture of the church financial condition and prioritizing bill paying especially during limited cash positions.
       2.  Conduct an annual review of Dedicated Accounts with possible elimination of inactive accounts with funds returned to meet general funding needs.
 
Overall, Carolyn Blossom has provided invaluable assistance and has kept the bookkeeping function in impeccable order and should be recognized for her dedication and service.
 
Respectfully submitted by the Audit Committee
Roger Suihkonen
Jarie Klabechek
Bette Westby
Caring Ministries

Our mission is to share the love of God with all people.  This happens in various ways.

Cards- Thinking of you, Get well, sympathy cards & “New Baby” cards are mailed out.

Candies- During the holiday seasons, candy baskets are set out with a blessing for our 12 step brothers & sisters who meet in the west wing.

Grief Booklets- We have two different booklets we send to families experiencing grief.  There booklets “Healing Grief” and “Give you Peace” words of comfort at a time of Grief are helpful as well as beautiful.   

Fellowship & Fun- The Mardi Gras Party!  Our theme for 2014 was Rhymes & Raps.  We hope you will join us & invite someone to join you in this fun evening of wonderful & different foods & music.  A special event always for the children.
Prayer Vigil- 2nd Tuesday of each month from 8am to 7 pm in the Sanctuary.  A wonderful time to come into Gods presence in the sanctuary and enjoy the quiet & peace through a time of prayer.  Prayer sheets are available each month for a variety of themes.  Or come talk & listen to God.  A special time.  You will be glad you came.

Lent- We had prayer stations for healing prayers at the back of the church.

Prayer Shawl Ministry- In 2014 we delivered approximately 60 prayer shawls.  Thank you to all who knit & crochet these shawls & gave monies to fund the supplies as well as postage.  If you know of someone experiencing a tough time & could use a prayer shawl to wrap them in God’s love, contact the church office.  You also will be blessed passing on this wonderful gift.  
New team members are always welcome.  Caring ministries usually meets on the first Thursday of the month at 9 am unless posted otherwise.

Submitted by your Caring Ministry Team.

Current members include:  Carol Swanson, Virginia Nelson, Marlene Staudahar, AiM Brenda Tibbetts  

Endowment Fund Committee Annual Report

As of 12/31/14 the Fund consisted of the following:


$49,188.68 – CD at American Bank, Mt Iron, MN (matures 3/6/15 @ 0.45%) and


$1872.68 – Savings at American Bank, Mt Iron, MN

The total value of the Fund on 12/31/14 was $1061.51.

In 2014 the Fund recommended to the church council that $1500.00 be approved for distribution to Liz Cheney to assist her seminary tuition.  The council approved the recommendation and that amount was distributed on April 11, 2014.

Chapter 19 of OSLC Constitution covers the Fund’s purposes, operations, and distribution.  Briefly the purpose of the Fund is to receive and accumulate gifts from donors to be used to enhance the mission and ministry outreach of the Congregation.  Fund assets are not to be distributed until the value of the Fund exceeds $50,000.  Therafter assets in excess of $50,000 may be distributed annually.  The distributions must be allocated as follows:


No less than 20% to community and synod programs;


No less than 20% to ELCA missions;


No less than 20% to OSLC capital improvements;


Balance, if any, to projects enhancing the mission and ministry of OSLC.

There is now over $1000.00 available for these programs.  We invite written applications from members for distribution to any of these deserving ministries.

Phil Troutwine

For the Endowment Fund Committee

Memorials & Honorariums

Radio Broadcasts for 2014
Sponsored By:
Lorraine Dummer


In loving memory of Ed

Harry & Liz Kuitunen


In loving memory of our parents

Bill & Chris Culbert


In loving memory of loved ones & Chris’ Birthday

Mary Beulke



In loving memory of her parents

George Peliska



In loving memory of his sweetie who went to heaven 4/2/13

Simensen Family


In loving memory of C.E. “Si” Simensen

Elaine Nystrom



In loving memory of Orville Nystrom on the Anniversary of his 





passing 2 years ago

Arlene Lampa



In loving memory of Irving’s Birthday on April 17th
Simensen Family


In loving memory of loved ones & in celebration of Dorothy 





Simensen’s Birthday

The Cheney’s



In thankfulness of Our Savior’s hospitality & generosity over the 





last year of Internship

Simensen Family


In loving memory of all who served & sacrificed for their country
Dave & Phyllis Hendrickson

In thankfulness for the Radio Broadcasts

Family Vern & Lucille Braaten   

In celebration of Vern & Lucille’s 65th Wedding 







Anniversary on June 5th
Marlene Kauppinen & George Croft 
In loving memory of Jean Croft
Mary Beulke



In loving memory of Harry Beulke

Arlene Niemi



In loving memory of Leonard Niemi

Larsen family



In loving memory of John & Marian Larsen

Lil Nybo, family & the Gilberts

In loving memory of Arne Nybo

Simensen Family


In loving memory of Grandparents Carl & Marie Simensen and 





Albert & Nellie Whiteside

Jim & Ginny Ahrlin


In loving memory of Jim’s parents Clayton & Helen Ahrlin

Arliss Olson

Joyce Solinger



In loving memory of her husband LeeRoy

Harry & Liz Kuitunen


In honor of their Grandchildren

Betty Westby



In loving memory of her husband Hans’ 82nd Birthday
Arlene Lampa



In loving memory of her son Dean

Marlene Kauppinen & George Croft  
In loving memory of John Kauppinen

Frank & Marlene Staudahar

In honor of their Anniversary

Dan & Judy Peliska


In honor of their 40th Anniversary

Roger & Donna Edstrom

In loving memory of Calvin Edstrom Jr.

Bruce, Terri, Laura & Lance Larsen 
In loving memory of Marian Larsen

The Youth & Family Ministry Team 
In celebration of the Youth & Family Christmas Program

Mary Mattson



In loving memory of Dick Mattson

Deb Annear



In loving memory of Richard & Elaine Annear
Bulletins:

Easter Bulletins:


Sponsored by Ruth Simmons in Honor of her family

Christmas Bulletins:


Sponsored by Barb Harkonen In loving memory of Les Harkonen

Men in Mission Annual Report



Men in Mission is a group of men who meet monthly for a Bible study on second Saturday of the month. The group currently has ten members, but new members are always welcome. The meeting starts with conversation, coffee and a light breakfast. A scripture reading, a Bible study and a discussion follows. The meeting closes with a prayer.

Respectfully submitted,
Steven Gagnon
Ministry of Finance Report 2014

God is faithful!  This past year presented several challenges to the Finance Team.  Our bookkeeper, Carolyn Blossom, retired in July.  We were able to hire Wayne Ward, a very capable bookkeeper who unfortunately, needed to resign due to health issues.  Carolyn agreed to come back as our bookkeeper until the end of January.  Stay tuned.

God is faithful!  This fall, our expenses were greater than our income and we were required to borrow all of our line of credit ($10,000.00) and we borrowed $1500.00 of undesignated memorial money.  At one point we owed $17,000.00 to vendors, the bank and ourselves.  From generous giving to a special appeal, all vendors have been paid, the memorial fund has been paid back, and as of this writing, $5,150.00 has been paid back to the line of credit.  Thank you, thank you, and thank you to all who responded to the special appeal!
God is faithful!  In 2014, Our Savior’s helped support VLM, The Tend and Nourish Campaign at VLM, the Heiffer Project, Teller Brevig, Mission Jamaica and Teen Challenge Ministries.

God is faithful!  Our heartfelt thanks to Carolyn for her faithful and steady service to OSLC.  She keeps us on track, pays the bills, keeps us informed, and has led us in many prayers for God’s direction and guidance.  Bless you!

Current members of the Finance Team include:  Carolyn Blossom-Bookkeeper, Pr Loren Anderson-Bauer, Ken Voight, Chris Culbert, Bob Bjorum, Chris Cochran, Mary Troutwine, Marlene Staudahar and Ginny Ahrlin-council liaison.  
Missions Ministry Team 2014 Annual Report

Current members of the Missions Ministry Team include:  Pastor Loren Anderson-Bauer, Dave Crockett, Diane Dundas, Carole Rutka, Marlene Staudahar, Rick Toole and Gail Wieman.

The Missions Ministry Team is dedicated to the work of Christ’s church in ways that include all of our brothers and sisters throughout the world.  As we seek to uplift others through various ministries, so too do we become uplifted in our own lives.  We are involved in global missions through evangelism, witness, education, and through the promotion of justice, service, relief, and development.  

The following is a summary of this year’s activities:


Mission Jamaica – 16 missionaries with our congregation


OSLC Mardi Gras party – Booth highlighting water missions


Lenten Soup Supper – Proceeds to “Recycled Lives” mission of Guatemala


Coffee An’ – Hosted Sunday mornings in May, June, August and October


MN Adult & Teen Challenge Service – Hosted in August with lunch


Teller-Brevig Luncheon – Rally Day Sunday with program


NE MN Synod, ELCA – In support of our sister synods in Russia & Honduras


Heifer Project – 5th Sundays in March, June, August, and November


ELCA Tee-Shirt Sales – “Gods Work Our Hands”


SERRV (Sales Exchange for Refugee Rehabilitation & Vocation) – November


Coffee, Tea, Card sales – (Fair trade) 2nd and 4th Sundays each month 

We believe that our Lord God is our refuge and hope.  He renews our lives and brings us joy in his presence, helping us to share our hands with the world.  All are welcome to join this amazing team.  Please check us out whenever you are able.  We meet monthly and would love to run out of chairs!  

“For we are co-workers in God’s service; you are God’s field, God’s building.”

1 Corinthians 3:9

Respectfully Submitted by Carole Rutka       

PROPERTY & MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

ANNUAL REPORT

Current members of the Property & Management Committee include: Diane Vandervort, Jim Ahrlin, Jay Christiansen, Bruce Larson, Frank Staudahar, Rick Tool, Roland Sauter, Bruce Rent and Butch Shaffer

In 2014 we had no major construction projects.  We continue to raise funds for our next large project, which will be the replacement of the windows in the sanctuary.  To date we have raised over $22,000 for this project.  Last year’s harsh winter and the large utility bills we incurred serve to remind us of the need to improve the energy efficiency of the building.

As always, one of the ways our congregation performs community outreach is to open our doors and provide meeting space for many groups.  This, combined with our scheduled worship services, Confirmation and youth program, and other congregational activities, make Our Saviors a busy place.


Our committee meets on the first Tuesday of each month, at 3:00pm in the fireside room, all are welcome.


Respectfully submitted,


The Property & Management Committee

SOCIAL CONCERNS COMMITTEE
Chairman George Croft, Tom Witty, Shannon Preckel, Kirk Miller,  Diane Dundas, Marc Westerbur, Shawna Lopac, Troy Caddy, Samantha Caddy

Social concerns met the third Sunday of each month. We did not meet the months of June, July, and August. 

Pop tabs are an on going collection for the Ronald McDonald House.

During the Thanksgiving holiday we provided 10 baskets, 7 to families in the community and 3 to our own congregation.

10 Christmas baskets were delivered, 7 to families in the community and 3 to our own congregation.  We also put together fruit baskets and delivered to the homebound members of the church.

Thank you to all for the donations. 

We are always looking for new members and ideas that this committee could help with.

Social Concerns Committee

Marc Westerbur

Stewardship Ministry Team Annual Report
2014

The Stewardship ministry team met with Pastor Loren towards the end of July to discuss what our focus area had been in previous years and what we hoped to accomplish during 2014-2015 here at OSLC.

We decided to meet monthly with Pastor Loren and soon team members had chosen a theme: Blessed to be a Blessing!  Shelly Svatos designed and made a beautiful “Blesses to be a Blessing” banner that was displayed in the front of the church.
As a team we wanted to focus on 4 different aspects of how we at OSLC were blesses to be a blessing:
(1) October 5, 2014: Nathan LeBeque did a temple talk on how our congregation provided ministry both inside and outside the walls of the church.  He discussed the interaction we have with Camp Ministry, the Synod, and the groups that use the classrooms as meeting places here at OSLC.  He pointed out how the physical church building as well as each member could be a blessing to others.
(2) October 12, 2014: The stewardship team invited members of OSLC to be part of a skit that challenged all members to offer their time and talents in support of the work of the church.  The skit pointed out that all of our resources, including financial resources, are a gift from God and we are to look for ways to give it all back to God.  A big thank you to Katelyn LeBeque, Steve Carlson, Tucker Nelson, Summer Toole, Meagan Esterby and Shelly Svatos for helping us to carry out this important message.

(3) October 19,2014:  Tom Witty gave a presentation on the Simply Giving Program.  It is a program that encourages planned giving and invites all members to participate according to their means.  

(4) November 2,2014:  The stewardship and youth ministry teams joined together to serve snacks at coffee time.  These two teams became a blessing to each other.  Pastor Loren encouraged members of the congregation to bring their pledge cards forward as a sign of their personal commitment of their time, talent and finances that we might grow in our blessings here at OSLC and in our relationship with God.

The stewardship committee welcomed Shelly Svatos to our ministry team.

We are planning to ask the members of the congregation to make a statement in 2015.  I would like to be a blessing to my church in these ways:

Please prayfully and thoughtfully consider what your answer might be.

*Thur far we have 48 family giving units that have pledged $123,348.00 for the year 2015

*25 members utilize the Simply Giving Program

Respectfully submitted by:

Deb Lekatz, Nathan LeBeque, Nancy Fisher, Shelly Svatos and Doug Jussila

Voyageur Lutheran Ministry Report

Greetings Members of Our Savior's Lutheran Church in Virginia:

2012
2013
2014

VLM 
Your
VLM
 Your
VLM       Your
Total
Church
Total
Church
Total    Church
ON-SITE CAMPERS
717
12
763
9
823
6
DAY CAMPERS
414
0
567
0
562
0

BWCA CANOEIST
123
0
271
0
193
0

RETREATERS
3073
0
3812
0
3681
0
BUILDER MEMBERS
338
18
345
14
401
14

CABIN SPONSORSHIP
White Pine Cabin
DELEGATE(S)
L.O.S.T.
BOARD MEMBER(S)
STAFF
Clyde Koskela
None
Joe Dennie
None
David Toole



2014 BUILDER MEMBERS
In 2014 there were 400 individuals/families who donated $100 or more designated for the Builder program at VLM.  This financial support is a vital part of continuing the Christ- centered programs at camp.  Here is a list of the Builder Giving Club Members from Our Savior's…

Bill & Chris Culbert, Aaron Dennie, Joe & Nancy Dennie, Jim & Nancy Fisher, Marlene Heikkila, Nathaniel & Jackie Lebeque, Virginia Nelson, Arlis Olson, Rev. Bob & Kristen Simensen, Ruth Simmons, Joyce Solinger, Rick & Joy Toole, Phil & Mary Troutwine
FINANCIAL
       2012
2013
2014
GOAL for PCM: Your church’s budget support for VLM 
  $1,965.00
$1,965.00
$1,965.00 

(PCM Goal = Confirmed Membership x $3.00 per year) 
ACTUAL PCM:                                                           
$1,955.50
$1,804.25
$1,965.00
Other Church Gifts:
Congregational/Member gifts for “Tend & Nourish” 
 $0.00
$350.00
$550.00

Special Church donations (Camperships excluded)
$4,446.67 
$4,764.81 
$4,397.30                               

Gifts from Women of the ELCA 
$167.00
$0.00
$0.00

 
 
WELCA

Our Savior's Lutheran Church Women includes all women of the church. All women are welcome at our circle meetings, the third Tuesday of the month (except in the summer) with a Bible study.
Executive board meetings are the second Sunday of the month after the worship service. Women continue their ministry of coffee, food and fellowship during coffee hour on Sunday mornings.

These helping hands have been making quilts, cleaning the kitchen, assemble kits for Lutheran World Relief, bake and serve at events, sort clothes for the 25c Clothing Sales, work at the Used-A-Bit Sale, making special music, guiding and teaching the youth, serving on many committees, Thank-offering Service, hosting the Laurentian  Spring Gathering and holding a salad luncheon.

The funds earned by these events have been donated to: Quad City Food Shelf, Camp Vermilion, church window fund, church utilities, Buddy Back Pack Program, Project Care, kitchen supplies, appliances, Bibles for the youth, Teller Brevig, Lutheran World Relief, Project Comfort, Range Family Services and other projects.

The women of the church have been very busy, helping in the day-to-day church life, and throughout the community and world. A big thank you to all the women of the church for your support and participation.

Respectfully submitted,
Gloria Gagnon
WELCA President
Our Saviors Lutheran Church Women

2014 Financial Report/ January 1, 2014 - December 31, 2014

General Fund




Beginning Balance


  5583.19




Total Receipts



15012.95




Total Disbursements


16138.05




Ending Balance



4458.09

Fund Balances




General Fund



1561.31




Funeral Fund



  500.00




Quilters Fund



  582.85




Appliance Fund


1588.75




Penny Fund



    45.88




Coffee Fund



  124.50




Coffee Pot



    54.80




Ending Balance



4458.09
Our Saviors Lutheran Church-Women

2014 Financial Breakdown/ January 1, 2014 - December 31, 2014

Receipts:





Food Shelf



     20.00






Clothing sale



 2617.59





Salad Lunch



   682.00





Love 




 1895.00





Quilters



1040.55





Circles




   440.55





Funeral



2060.45





Jars/Coffee fund


   231.73





Thriven



   400.00





Misc Church



     59.00





Food Supplies



   605.16





Conference



   249.92





Thank offering  


 572.00





Used a Bit



 4139.00

Total Receipts







15012.95

Disbursements:






Misc Supplies



    345.50





Quilt Supplies



  2635.53





Food Shelf



  1464.26





Family Services  


    575.00





Church Windows


  5565.00





Church Utilities


  1098.00





Misc Church



    360.33





Misc Food



  1207.43





Conference/WELCA


  1060.00





Buddy Back Pack  


    100.00





Project Comfort
 

    600.00





Campership



    250.00





Youth Bibles



    245.00





SWO




    572.00





Mission



      60.00

Total Disbursements:






16138.05

Worship, Music & Arts Ministry Team 2014 Annual Report
The Worship, Music and Arts Ministry Team meets during the year to plan the different church seasons, tying scripture and hymns together to bring glory to our God.  

Some highlights of 2014:


In March we enjoyed the joined choirs of Our Savior’s and Holy Spirit.  A tradition that has lasted over two decades.


During the Lenten season, we heard faith stories from several of our members- inspiring!


Wednesday worship continues every Wednesday with scripture hymns, a short lesson/message and communion.  Come join us!


In May, a celebratory service was held in honor of seminary Intern Liz Cheney’s graduation from Luther Seminary.  A Rite of Farewell was held with Pr. Liz being presented with a beautiful set of stoles.


In June, a Rite of Farewell, Thank you & Godspeed was held in honor of Pr Bob Simensen’s years of service and retirement.  A dinner, short program & open house for the Simensen’s was held on June 1st.  Our Savior’s welcomed Pr Loren Anderson-Bauer as Interim Sr Pastor on June 15th.


August brought the MN Adult and Teen Challenge choir from Duluth to Our Savior’s.  We were blessed by their testimonies and music.

In September, we celebrated the ordination of Pastor Liz Cheney.  What a blessing to celebrate this special day with her!


In November, The worship, music and arts team met with Becky Aiken who is making a new baptismal bowl, chalices and patons for communion.  These are coming soon!


In December as we prepared to again celebrate the birth of Christ, we got a visit from St Nicholas himself!


Come join us, even if for a season.

Committee members:  Pastor Loren Anderson-Bauer, Brenda Tibbetts AiM, Meagan Esterby-Director of Youth & Family, Kris Weikum, Joanne Pagel, Mark Ongalo and Ginny Ahrlin.

Youth & Family Ministry

Annual Report 2014

Acting in Love + Building Relationships + Following Jesus

In the absence of a paid Youth & Family coordinator, members of the committee (Kristi Ongalo, Steve Carlson, Jackie and Nathan LeBeque, and AiM Brenda Tibbetts) continued their collective responsibility for the planning and implementation of Y & F activities, begun the previous year.  Bible Quest continued to offer classes for pre-K to 5th grade on Sunday morning, made possible by adults who shared their faith and musical talents.

Faith Finders continued to greet a group of K-5th grade students that arrived for a snack, and then participate in various activities in the social hall.  Thank you to the adult volunteers who provided snacks, assisted with group activities, or joined the children in exploring Faith.

The youth of the congregation continue to be involved in the life of the church on the first Sunday of every month by serving as greeters, ushers, acolytes, lectors, and communion assistants, as well as serving coffee an’ in the social hall following worship.

Also, as part of her internship goals, Pastor Liz Cheney researched the possibility of a Director of Youth & Family Ministry position for Our Savior’s:

January 2014- Visioning process begun with Youth & Family Ministry Team

Rationale for the position:

· Desire for growth and potential for growth

· History of temporary Youth & Family leadership and direction. We have had faithful directors/ coordinators before, but they were always short-term.

· Little or no connection to students outside of OSLC – need a committed person as the visible face of OS in school activities and community events, making connections with youth and families

· Vision for the program has been established. We need, however, to keep moving forward.

· Volunteers are willing to work and support leadership. What is needed is the leadership – paid staff position to set direction, provide guidance, train volunteers, recruit other leaders, etc.

· “This full-time position is not an ‘end-all thing.’ It is simply a first step in the process as to how Our Savior’s operates internally and externally in mission moving forward into the future.”

February 2014- After researching and visiting with other area Youth & Family Ministry directors and teams, the Youth & Family Ministry Team, with Pastor Liz’s guidance, prepared a description of the position and responsibilities of the position.

March 2014- Pastor Liz shared with the Youth & Family Ministry Team her presentation of this position proposal to the Council and congregation. Position, responsibilities, and rationale were presented to Council for consideration and discussion. After considerable discussion, the recommendation of the Youth & Family Ministry Team was passed by the Council.

April 2014- Pastor Liz began sharing her presentation with the congregation, providing many opportunities – at fellowship after Sunday services, in the evenings, and other times – with the intention of reaching as many of the congregation as possible.

May/June 2014- Youth & Family Ministry Team prepared interview questions and invited others outside of the team to participate in the interview process. Accepted applications and conducted interview for the position. Recommended Meagan Esterby for the position of Director of Youth & Family Ministry at Our Savior’s Lutheran Church. Meagan was hired and began July 1, 2014. 

Respectfully submitted by Nathan LeBeque and Kristi Ongalo

on behalf of the Youth & Family Ministry Team: 

Bob Bjorum, Steve Carlson, Meagan Esterby, Jackie LeBeque, Nathan LeBeque, Kristi Ongalo,& AiM Brenda Tibbetts

Youth & Family Financial Statement

2014













Checking Account:   


Beginning Balance 1/7/14


$   2896.68



Deposits




$   7179.42


Transfers from Savings


$     450.00


Transfers to Savings



$     405.00


Disbursements



$   7477.75

Ending Balance 12/31/14


$   2643.35


Savings Account:  

Beginning Balance 1/7/14


$     500.10




Deposits




$         0.00


Disbursements



$         0.00 


Transfers to Checking



$     450.00





Transfers From Checking


$     405.00
 


Interest




$         0.04

Ending Balance 12/31/14


$     455.14
 

*Notes:   

The savings account is to be used for a canoe trip with VLM this summer.  A deposit of $450.00 has been sent in already.  This early registration will save us much money overall.

We have had a very busy year after Meagan arrived.   She has truly fired up our programs.  We used Y&F money to support our youth at the following events. 

Camp Vermilion camperships:      $375.00

Craguns matching funds:               $412.00

Kairos at Luther  Seminary           $630.00

Our income was derived mainly from our monthly Coffee &, Lefse sales, Shrove breakfast, Easter brunch, and Land of the Loon parking.  We wish to thank all of the youth and adults that volunteered and helped us in these efforts.  

The last item is the Heifer Project for which we act as the conduit for the congregations’ donations.  We were able to send them $1175.00 this year. Next year we are switching to an ELCA fund which is very similar to Heifer, but has a much higher percent which is actually sent on to recipients.  Thank you all for that effort.

Bob Bjorum

Youth & Family Bookkeeper
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